Treasurer’s  Report 2018-19

Our main focus for fundraising for the past few years has been to raise money for the OPAL project, to improve the outside learning for all children. Therefore¸ we haven’t spent vast amounts on other items.
However, as I started to compile this list, I realised just how much we have done despite saving up for OPAL!
Regular expenditures
Teaching Teams
As last year, each teaching team had a termly pot of money to dip into for small day to day things.  Money could be spent termly or rolled over the three terms and spent in one larger amount. Foundation Stage and KS1 spent money on new nativity costumes. KS1 had someone to visit with reptiles, to enhance their learning journey. We usually pay for breakfast at the Year 2 sleepover. Years 3 and 4 had a waste workshop and some materials from the Scrapstore. We paid for materials to be used in the children’s takeover day, in Years 5 and 6.

Year 6
 Every year, we pay £550 for the cost of the coach used for the Kilve residential, which significantly reduces the cost to parents. We pay for, and serve, refreshments for the Leavers’ Mass, including the professionally made celebration cake. We pay for the Leavers’ Disco and provide breakfast each day of the Year 6 SATs. We fund the set up for the Young Enterprise companies, although we always make a significant profit on this, and whilst this comes to us, the children decide how this is spent, as their legacy to the school as they leave. We provide book tokens for the most financially successful company.
Refreshments
We provide refreshments for all the nativity plays, the Advent service and for the first time, refreshments before Sports Day. We also pay for the ice lollies for the children after Sports Day.

Additional single items 
This year we paid £350 for RISE Theatre to provide workshops for all children. We paid £100 for a puppet show for Foundation Stage. 
We bought a new house for the chicken, for £275, as the existing one had rotted. This time is plastic to prevent rot and illness amongst the chickens due to mite.

We bought some A -frames to use at our events and for Drop Off, Drop In (DODI) to use. We paid for invitations to be sent to parents of each class to encourage new people to come to DODI, to enhance our community.
We paid for banners to made for each class to use at masses and other occasions. Each year we pay for the coins for St Nicholas’ Day.

Looking forward.
 This year you will see the fruition of our savings for the OPAL project. We paid £5107.14 for the shed, which will store a wide range of resources for OPAL and allow the children to access the equipment themselves and maintain them correctly. We will also be buying kneelers for the children to use, which will protect not only their knees, but also their uniform. 
We started this year (September 2019) with £11,519.98. Now that the cost of the shed has cleared, we believe the school will have around £4000 at their disposal for other aspects of the OPAL project. This will leave a good sized £2,400, in round figures, cash reserve to fund outgoings for events and to maintain our regular commitments of funding to the school as outlined above.
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